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BOS – Minutes – 1.3.2022 
 
The Board of Selectmen Regular Meeting minutes of January 3, 2022. 
 
Present:  Curtis Rand, First Selectman; Christian Williams, Selectman; Donald Mayland, Selectman; 
Emily Egan, Secretary; members of the press and public. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm. 
 
D. Mayland made a motion to approve the agenda with the addition of (#5c.) Appointment of Emily 
Egan, as Open Burn Official.  C. Williams seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.   
 
C. Williams made a motion to approve the Regular Meeting minutes of December 6, 2021.  D. Mayland 
seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
First Selectman Report 
C. Rand thanked Jeff Clark, his crew, the Highway Department and Pat Hackett for their work and 
engineering on the Factory Pond dam reconstruction.  
 
C. Rand mentioned the recent surge in COVID cases and plans for distribution of at-home test kits that 
the Town received from the state.  The Town received a limited supply of kits that were distributed to 
essential workers in businesses and town that engage with the public, the ambulance and fire company, 
schools and day care . The Emergency Management Coordinator will work on distributing the kits to 
others once they receive more kits.  He also mentioned that Sharon Hospital now has a mobile unit on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays, where PCR testing is available.  More information is on the Town website.   
 
New Business: 

a. The Town was asked to authorize a resolution and to complete the FFY 2021 State Homeland 
Security Grant Program and Region 5 Memorandum of Agreement. C. Williams read the 
resolution (See Attached), and made a motion to approve the Town signing of the agreement. D. 
Mayland seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously. 
 
"RESOLVED, that the Town of Salisbury may enter into with and deliver to the State of 
Connecticut Department of Emergency Services and Public Protection, Division of Emergency 
Management and Homeland Security any and all documents which it deems to be necessary or 
appropriate; and 
 
FURTHER RESOLVED, that Curtis G. Rand, as First Selectman of the Town of Salisbury, is 
authorized and directed to execute and deliver any and all documents on behalf of the Town of 
Salisbury and to do and perform all acts and things which he/she deems to be necessary or 
appropriate to carry out the terms of such documents, including, but not limited to, executing and 
delivering all agreements and documents contemplated by such documents." 
 



 
 

b. Certified Resolution for State Historic Preservation grant for CNE train station building.  C. Rand 
mentioned that he has spoken with the State Historic Preservation Office and as a municipality 
we would be eligible for state funding to restore elements of the building. 
 
C. Williams made a motion to execute the following resolution for the State Historic Preservation 
grant for the CNE train station building in Lakeville.  “RESOLVED, that Curtis G. Rand, who is 
the First Selectman of the Town of Salisbury, is empowered to execute and deliver in the name 
and on behalf of the Town of Salisbury a certain contract with the State of Connecticut, 
Department of Economic and Community Development, and to affix the corporate seal, if any.”   
 

c. D. Mayland made a motion to appoint Emily Egan as Open Burn Official (Term Expires - Jan 31, 
2026).  C. Williams seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.   

 
Old Business:  

a. The Selectmen discussed the Train/Railroad Station Depot building and the multiple proposals 
that have been submitted for the building in Lakeville and unanimously decided that all planning 
should be pursued once the current neighborhood projects that are underway or proposed have 
been addressed and that at this time maintenance and restoration of the building will be pursued. 
C. Rand mentioned that he has had discussions with staff at the State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO) about funding sources and restoration grants for the building and the Town is eligible 
such funding. Susan Galluzzo spoke on behalf of the Lakeville Community Conservancy, Inc., 
about a proposal she had submitted in December.  (See Attached). The proposal included two 
parts: rehabilitation of the building and proposed use.  Planning & Zoning Chairman Michael 
Klemens, submitted a letter to the Board of Selectmen recognizing the need to restore and seek 
adaptive reuse of the building. (See Attached) Chris Brennan spoke on behalf of the Salisbury 
Association and mentioned that they had already had a structural engineer’s report completed on 
the building as well as HVAC, asbestos removal, and painting. The Selectmen decided to meet 
with groups at the building mid-January to go over the reports and decide on next steps for 
rehabilitating the building.   
 

b. Reflections for 2022: 
• The Selectmen mentioned that the Pope Land Design Committee will be interviewing two 

firms for a planner for the Pope property on Jan. 6th.   
• The Salmon Kill Bridge project should begin summer of 2022. 
• The Selectmen are working on finding members to join the new advisory Conservation 

Commission. 
• The Selectmen are working on plans to allocate funding from the American Rescue Plan Act.  

Another expenses that has come up is the need for a new lift at the Town Garage. 
 

Selectmen Reports – There were none at this time. 
 
Citizen Comments – There were none at this time. 
 
Adjourn: 5:58pm. 



























   LAKEVILLE COMMUNITY CONSERVANCY, INC 
       PO BOX 1306 
        LAKEVILLE, CT  06039 
 
 
December 6, 2021 
 
Board of Selectmen 
Town of Salisbury 
Main Street 
Salisbury  CT 06068 
 
Dear Board: 
 
The Board of the Lakeville Community Conservancy is writing to  the town with regard 
to a two part proposals. 
 
PROPOSAL TO UNDERTAKE AND OVERSEE THE REHABILITATION OF THE 1870 
LAKEVILLE RAILROAD BUILDING DEPOT  
 
PROPOSAL PART ONE 
The Lakeville Community Conservancy proposes  that it undertake on behalf of the 
Community, a full rehabilitation of the 1870 Lakeville Railroad Station Depot. 
It is well known that a building left unoccupied and under maintained for an  extended 
period of time  will begin to  undergo and show considerable wear and tear., which this  
building has.The Depot has been vacant for approximately 4 years. 
The importance of the Depot Building from an historic point of view has long been 
recognized by our local community,  but also by the state  of Connecticut and the 
federal  government, given its designation as National Register building  and its location 
in the Lakeville National Register Historic District, as well as  the local district. 
Using a combination of grants, private donations and support from local, state and 
federal sources, we would fund a Conditions Assessment pursuant to state historic 
guidelines predatory to a full rehabilitation of this charming and historic structure in the 
middle of our historic village. We work with state and local agencies as we develop the 
full and complete plan. We have already had discussions  with Preservation 
Connecticut, the most highly respected state private preservation group in the state and 
also contacted one go the premier state firms that does Condition Assessments 
approved by the State Historic Preservation Office . 
 
 
PROPOSAL PART TWO - PROPOSED USES OF  HISTORIC BUILDING 
As a successful not-for-profit civic organization dedicated to the health and vitality of the  
town of Salisbury with a focus on the village of Lakeville, we see  a  civic need for  
multiple uses for this  building.  Such uses for example  would be: as a highly visible 



center for local not-for profits such as the Lake Association and the Conservancy,  a 
welcome center for the town  as everyone passes by by it when  visiting the Grove  
where businesses could display brochures,   as a summer locale for the Extras at the 
Salisbury Central School (as for some inexplicable reason, children are not allowed 
90% of the time in the Seniors building, which very few people are aware),  and  a 
space to celebrate both the Lakeville National and Local Historic District, and the 
Lakeville Community Conservancy to continue its work in the village. Highlighting the 
Iron Ore History in the “place where it was given birth” would be a tremendous  benefit 
to the community.  The very significant Native American presence in Lakeville/ Salisbury 
deserves some long ignored attention as well. 
 
To make this proposal an immediate action plan we, the Lakeville Community 
Conservancy,  would like to step up immediately, lease part of the space  and paint and 
refurbish the entire interior at our expense while starting the stabilization and 
rehabilitation process described above. The  Historic Depot has long had  history of 
being rented to non profits, e.g.,   Salisbury Visiting Nurse Association and Robin Hood 
radio for example. The town also leases space to other  not for profits, the Salisbury 
Association, in another historic building in town, for example for a nominal sum. 
 
We have received informal encouragement from you recently  re our proposal and are 
now seeking to formalize the discussion. 
 
We look forward to discussing the proposal with you. 
 
The Board of the Lakeville Community Conservancy 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



To the Board of Selectmen:  
 
The CNE train station is in need of restoration and adaptive reuse. 
 
I would like to differentiate between the building and the parking areas and green space (lawn, 
brush) that surround the building.  
 
The PZC recognizes that there is an urgent need to study the entire downtown Lakeville area to 
determine whether we can reconfigure the existing roads, parking spaces, and improve safety and 
walkability for pedestrians. This may include reconfiguring the patches of lawn surrounding the 
CNE station.  
 
Please do not preclude our ability to study the area around the CNE station by making 
commitments concerning these areas in your grant application to the State or turning over these 
areas of lawn and brush to a private group for stewardship.  
 
I would join you in person tonight except that I have a previous engagement.  
 
Sincerely,  
Michael W. Klemens  
Chair  
Salisbury PZC 
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